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Today a lot of things changed.  We had eight workmen in the trench, so every locus was being worked on.  Many loc i were opened and others were closed...so I will run through each locus separately and try to be as clear as possible.

We worked on peeling back the last half of L7004 and cleaning the area in order to evaluate our status.  Before we could finish cleaning however, it was time to go.  So, we took levels and closed L7004 and opened L7019.  L7019 is a layer of fill directly beneath the sub-topsoil layer.  

In addition to excavating and closing L7004, we also excavated and closed L7008.  L7008 was an area that had a lot of flat-lying pot sherds and rocks.  We first thought that these features indicated a surface, but after excavating it we did not find anything to compliment this first hypothesis-so we closed the locus.

I troweled around the fill surrounding L7014 and did not find any immediate surface indicators.  We started to take down some of the elevation of this locus, but a majority of the cobbled feature is level with L7019.  We have not closed the locus yet because it is not fully excavated.  Perhaps with further excavation we will find more traces of a surface.

We finished excavating the sub-topsoil layer fill of L7001 and opened L7020.  There was nothing special to note from this locus...we just finally made it through sub-topsoil in the eastern part of the trench.  WOOHOO!

We excavated and photoed the pottery smash debris in L7009.  We thought that it indicated a surface...which it still may, but that is not what we found when we lifted the pottery.  We actually found another layer of pottery debris.  I opened a new locus for this new debris layer and named it L7018.  All we did was lift the pottery and scrape away a small layer of fill to expose the debris.  The elevations for the transition between these two loci are a bit difficult to read via the dayplan...because closing elevations for L7009 and opening elevations for L7018 were not taken in the same spot.  The locus sheet indicates a central closing elevation as 66.34-which is probably right for that vicinity...but it is not indicated anywhere on the day plan (sorry)  I kept it on the locus sheet however, to illustrate how thin the locus was (i.e. another debris layer directly beneath the locus being discussed).

The last area to discuss is the NE section of the trench.  It was necessary to remove a portion of the cobbled surface for eventual extraction of burial L7006.  So, we cordoned off a 1.75x1.25 meter area that included loci 7007, 7005, and 7006.  We closed L7005 in that area and opened L7016 which is equivalent to L7005, but is going to be excavated earlier than the rest of the surface.  After the cobbled surface L7016 was completely excavated we named the fill beneath it as L7017.  We are excavating this corner as three separate loci so we can keep track of the sealed area. (The area below L7017).  Amy came down and told us to leave the section for her to continue excavating.

* One last not about L7007.  KT#'s were used but we did not excavate this locus today.  It was only for surface pottery...hence the 2cm elevation difference.

